
in California with family for 
Christmas. December 27 
will be one of the rare Sab-
baths when I will not be 
preaching. I return on De-
cember 30 for one of the 
highlights of the year.  

     Prayer is so essential- 
For ourselves, our family, 
our church and our commu-
nity. My prayer for you is 
that you will have a safe and 
blessed holiday season. 

                                                                       
Love, 

   Pastor and Linda Shultz 

Dear Brookings Family, 

     Linda and I have appreci-
ated the warm welcome 
that we have received. We 
can feel the love of this 
church and pray that others 
can feel this love as well. 

     The place that we are 
house-sitting in Gold Beach 
is very comfortable and we 
are getting nicely settled. 

     Thank you for all who 
made the Landmarks of 
Prophecy series such a won-
derful success. Linda and I 
have some visiting to do. 
Please pray that the Holy 
Spirit will continue to guide 
those searching for truth. 

     Starting at 3pm Wednes-
day December 3, we will 
begin a new prayer meeting 

series. We will be studying 
“40 Days: Prayers & Devo-
tions to Prepare for the 
Second Coming”. The book 
consists of 40 lessons. We 
can take as long as we like 
to study each lesson. 

     We will have commun-
ion service on Sabbath, De-
cember 6. Let us pray that 
when we kneel down and 
wash one another’s feet that 
we will have complete rec-
onciliation with everyone in 
our lives. 

     On Sabbath, December 
20 we will have our Christ-
mas program which will 
provide me with an oppor-
tunity to have communion 
with the Gold Beach 
church. 

     Linda and I will be down 

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK. . . 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
• Prayer Meeting series 

begins December 3 at 
3 PM. 

• “Story for your Sup-
per.” Save the date for 
supper on Saturday 
evening, December 13 
at 6:00 PM.  Come 
prepared to share with 

your church family 
something about your-
self that perhaps  no 
one knows!      

• “Pray-In-the-New-
Year.”  What a great 
way to start the new 
year!  Plan to join us at 
4 PM so that when the 

sun goes down, we will 
all be on our knees 
praying. 
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As stewards of God's 
treasure house we 
have the solemn   
responsibility to use 
whatever means we 
have, whether little 
or much, to serve 
others. If we use 
what we have for 
personal gain and 
pleasure, we have 
deprived others of 
the benefits of God’s 
generosity.   

~~Leo Van Dolson 


